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18-0392 CD10
1 message

lee jennifer <sunmini39@hotmail.com>
Repiy-To: sunmini39@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 4:48 PM

To whom it may cornem,

I am against building shelter in K-Town. 
No public hearing, No shelter in K-Town! 
Please hear and respect our voice.

Jennifer Lee
2716 W. Olympic bl. #101 
Los Angeles, CA 90006

Get Outlook for Android
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Gm il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
by!

Oppose-Homeless Shelter in Koreatown
1 message

Rachel Kim <rache!kim109@gmaii.com> 
Reply-To: rachelkim109@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 5.02 PM

Dear Whom it may concerned.

Please reconsider establishing the temporary homeless shelter on Koreatown parking lot 

I personally support the idea of supporting the place for the homeless peoples.

To make a better community and to live all together with united please do have an ample time to discuss with the 
community leaders and remove the place in the difference place(s).

Sincerely,

Rachel Kim

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:kim109@gmaii.com
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i! Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>,r

Dear LA Cty Council and Councilman Wesson- File#18-0392 CD10
1 message

Jaewon Lee <dreamwalker77@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: dreamwalker77@hotmail.com 
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>, "patrice.lattimore@lacity.org" <patrice.lattimore@lacity.org>

Mon. May 21,2018 at 5:29 PM

Dear LA city council and councilman Wesson, (File#18-0392 CD10)

My name is Sarah Lee.
As a member of a Koreatown Community, I oppose your decision of a Koreatown homeless shelter 
without any fair transparant open Public Hearing & Community Input.

I do support your effort to solve the homeless issues in LA and I agree that we would need the 
shelters for them but please follow the democratic procedure and communicate with the 
community. I also agree that there should be as many shelters through out in Los Angeles 
including Koreatown community but please communicate with the community picking the 
proper location and share how this shelter would be ran Decuase we are the actual ones who 
should be linving in the enviroment with shelter.

Thank you 
Sarah Lee

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
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Gm il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@Iacity.org>
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(no subject)
1 message

DONGWAN CHONG <dwcracpa 15@gmaiLcom> 
Reply-To: dwcracpa15@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon. May 21, 2018 at 6:08 PM

Dear Sir or Modam,

Korean community was established 
For 50years in Korea town.

We contributed a lot of service to the city.

I do not understand why Bangl adesh 
People want to split Korean community 
It is neither reasonable nor proper action. 
By Bangladesh people.

Do not be free riaer Bangladesh!

mailto:anna.martinez@Iacity.org
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Gwaii Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
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Dear LA city council and councilman wesson (re: file no. 18-0392 CD10)
1 message

sonotoworld <sonotoworld@gmaii.com> 
Reply-To: sonotoworld@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 7:27 PM

Re: File No. 18-0392 CD10

Dear LA city council and councilman Wesson,

Please reconsider the plan to build emergency shelter on 682 s. Vermont which was made and anounced without public 
hearing and community input.

We demand public hearing and due process, please hear and respect community’s voice.

Thank you,

Regards,
Ashley Lieu 
500 s. Lake st.
Los Angeles, CA 90057

Sent from my Verizon. Samsung Galaxy smartpnone

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:sonotoworld@gmaii.com
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Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@Janity.org>
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18-0392CD10
1 message

Ok Sun Shim <mikkoaunt141@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: mikkoaunt141 @gmaii.com 
To cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 7.34 PM

We demand public hearing. Please hear and respect our voice.

mailto:anna.martinez@Janity.org
mailto:mikkoaunt141@gmail.com
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Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
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Hear out voice
1 message

Mia Shin <parkmii@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: parkmii@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 8:51 PM

To:LA city council and councilman wesson

we demand public hearing, please hear and respect our voice.

Mia Shin

6108 Marina Pacifica , Long Beach CA 90803

18-0392 CD10
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File #: 18-0392 CD10
1 message

Christine Ko <christineko213@gmail.com>
Reply-To: christineko213@gmail.com
To: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 8:54 PM

File #: 18-0392 CD10

We demand public hearing. Please hear and 
respect our voice. Please please please.

Thank you.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:christineko213@gmail.com
mailto:christineko213@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@lacity.org
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Demand hearing(18-0392CD10)
1 message

Jen Choi <jenchoi72@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: jenchoi72@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 8.56 PM

To:
LA city council and councilman wesson

File Number(18-0392 CD10)

We need public hearing. 
Could you respect our voice.

Thank you.

From
Flee jung Choi

Adress
1345 Emerald Dr 
Apt 408
Los Angeles CA 90036

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:jenchoi72@gmail.com
mailto:jenchoi72@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


GmbH Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
by(.OOgli.'

public hearing
1 message

'Jamie* via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org>
Reply-To: jamierayback@yahoo.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 9:05 PM

we demand public hearing, please hear and respect our voice.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
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File # 18-0392 CD10- Homeless shelter in Koreatown
1 message

Soo Lee <tokki2000@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: tokki2000@hotmail.com 
To: ''cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>, "patrice.lattimore@lacity.org" <patrice.lattimore@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 9:09 PM

Dear LA city council and councilman wesson:

File # 18-0392 CD10

The decision was made to make a homeless shelter in the heart of Koreatown without public 
hearing. This is illegal, and I demand public hearing.

Sincerely,

Soo Lee 
46 Miners Trail 
Irvine CA 92620

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:tokki2000@hotmail.com
mailto:tokki2000@hotmail.com
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File number(18-0392 CD10)Koreatown shelter
1 message

Ellison Hyun M.Hong <ellison.h2m@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: ellison.h2m@gmaii.com 
To- ciiyclerk@lacity.org 
Cc: patrice.lattimore@iacity.org

Mon. May 21, 2018 at 9:21 PM

Dear LA city council and councilman Wesson

My name is Hyun Mi, Hong 
I live in 623 Caruso ave, Gelndale, CA91210 
But l visit Korea town many times.
I had property in Korea town before ard

My parent live in 625 Berendo st #308 
LA in Korea town too.

The shelter location is not right place.
There's so many traffic and 5 school near by 
I disagree the location
We need public hearing and please respect our opinions.

Thank you.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:ellison.h2m@gmail.com
mailto:ellison.h2m@gmaii.com
mailto:ciiyclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@iacity.org


5/22/2018 City of Los Angeles Mail - 18-0392 CD 10

Connect
Create

W Collaborate Gloria Pinon <gloria.pinon@lacity.org>

18-0392 CD10
1 message

lee Jennifer <sunmini39@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: sunmini39@hotmaii.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 4:48 PM

To whom it may cornern,

I am against building snolter in K-Town. 
No public hearing, No shelter in K-Town! 
Please hear and respect our voice.

■Jennifer Lee
2716 W. Olympic bl. #101 
Los Angeles, CA 90006

Get Outlook for Android

Https://mail.google.com/mall/u/0/?ui=2&ik=0c7bclC8547&jSver=GAFHaMvshdw.en.&cbl=gmail_fe_180506 06_p/&view=pt&search=inbox&th=l63851a8c3dDa1b38i

mailto:gloria.pinon@lacity.org
mailto:sunmini39@hotmail.com
mailto:sunmini39@hotmaii.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
Https://mail.google.com/mall/u/0/?ui=2&ik=0c7bclC8547&jSver=GAFHaMvshdw.en.&cbl=gmail_fe_180506


City of Los Angeles Mail - Hear out voice5/22/2018

Connect 
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Hear out voice
1 message

Mia Shin <parkmii@hotmail.com>
Reply-lo: parkmii@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@iacity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 8 51 PM

To: LA city council and councilman wesson

we demand puolic hearing, please hear and respect our voice.

Mia Shin

6108 Marina Pacifica , Long Beach CA 90803

18-0392 CD10

https./'/mail.gocgle com/maiiyu/0/?ui=2&iK-Cc7bd68547&;sver=GAFHaMvshdw.en.&cbl=gmail_fc_ 180506 06_p/&vjew=pt&search=inbGx&tti=l6385f8d3a8De65d&!
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Gmci'iI Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

FILE NO: 18-0392 CD10
1 message

Kl lee <lksyjung@gmail.com>
Reply-To: lksyjung@gmail.com
To: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 9:20 PM

LA city council and councilman wesson 
Yun Lee
520 S La Fayette Park PI.
Los Angeles CA 90057

We demand public hearing.
Please hear and respect our voice

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:lksyjung@gmail.com
mailto:lksyjung@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@lacity.org
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FILE NO: 18-0392 CD10
1 message

yun lee <psydyun@gmail.com>
Reply-To: psydyun@gmail.com
To: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 9:22 PM

LA city council and councilman wesson 
Jin Jung
520 S La Fayette Park PI.
Los Angeles CA 90057

FILE NO: 18-0392 CD10
We demand public hearing.

Please hear and respect our voice

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:psydyun@gmail.com
mailto:psydyun@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@lacity.org


Gm ii Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

FAIR HEARING
1 message

Elizabeth Lee <swordanc364@gmail.com>
Reply-To: sworaanc364@gmail.com 
fo "citycierk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>, "patrice.lattimore@lacity.org" <patrice.lattimore@lacity.org>

Mon. May 21, 2018 at 9.24 PM

£££! MW-
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Please FAIR HEARING for our community.

Thank you.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:swordanc364@gmail.com
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City of Los Angeles Mail - RE: LETTER OF CONCERN - TEMPORARY HOMELESS SUPPORT HOUSING IN KOREATOWN, 682 S. VE...5/22/2018

Connect
^ Create
Inf Collaborate Gloria Pinon <gloria.pinon@iacity.org>

RE: LETTER OF CONCERN - TEMPORARY HOMELESS SUPPORT HOUSING IN
KOREATOWN, 682 S. VERMONT AVENUE - COUNCIL FILE NO. 18-0392
1 message

Eunbit Lee <eumce88l9@ymail.com;> 
Reply-To: eunice8819@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Tue, May 22, 2018 at 12:58 AM

Dear Council President Wesson

This letter is to indicate that I do not suppoit the proposed temporary homeless shelter in Koreatown, located at 
682 S. Vermont Avenue (CF No 18-0932). As a resident of this community, I was not given an opportunity to 
speak out my opinion or voice in this important matter that drectly affects my community. Why was my right to due 
process ignored? The reasons giver, by your administration as to why this Koreatown parking lot was the best 
possible location is vague and does not show how you came to this decision.

Sincerely,
Eunice Lee

lntps://mail.google.com/maii/u/0/?ui=2&ik=0c7Pd68547&jsv,er=GAFHaMvshdw.en.&cbl=gmail_fe_180506.06_p7&view=pt&search=inPox&iP=1638bdb5ef5fc68d&s

mailto:gloria.pinon@iacity.org
mailto:umce88l9@ymail.com
mailto:eunice8819@gmail.com
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re: Objection letter concerning designation of 682 S. Vermont as a temporay 
bridginh home
1 message

Mon, May 21,2018 at 6:44 PMK. Freeman Lee <kfreeman7120@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: kfreeman7120@gmail.com 
To: Eric.Villanueva@lacity.org 
Cc: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Dear Sir or Madam

Please find my objection letter on the designation of 682 S. Vermont as a temporary bridging home

Sincerely

K. Freeman Lee, Esq.
Law Offices of K. Freeman Lee & Associates
3550 Wilshire Blvd. Suite 1110, L.A., CA 90010
Tel: 213-365-9191
Fax: 213-381-1211
www.kfreemanlawoffice.com
Licensed as an Attorney in NY
Practice Limited to Immigration and Nationality Law and US Federal Laws in CA

THIS MESSAGE IS CONFIDENTIAL This e-mail message and any attachments 
are proprietary and confidential information intended only for the use 
of the recipient(s) named above. If you are not the intended 
recipient, you may not print, distribute, or copy this message or any 
attachments. If you have received this communication in error, please 
notify the sender by return e-mail and delete this message and any 
attachments from your computer.

#1 DOC006.pdf
-1 58K

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:kfreeman7120@gmail.com
mailto:kfreeman7120@gmail.com
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LAW OFFICES OF

K. Freeman lee & associates
3550 Wllshlre Boulevard, Suite 1110 

Los Angeles, California 90010 
Tel: (213)365 9191 • Fax:(213)381-1211 

Email: kfreeman7120@gmall.com

May 21,2018

To: City Mayor, Eric Garcetti 
Councilman, Herb Wesson

Re: Opposing statement against the designation of 682 S. Vermont 
as a temporary bridging home

I write this letter on behalf of the public to object to City Mayor Eric Garcetti and 
Councilman Herb Wesson’s designation of 682 S. Vermont Avenue as the first temporary 
bridging home The City announced that the location will be designed to accommodate 65 
homeless people only. We do not object to the idea of a temporary bridging home in District 10 
per se, but we strongly object to the way how the location was chosen. We base our objection on 
the lack of procedural fairness and due process of law.

First, the designation was made without any public hearing required for fundamental due 
process under the Constitution. The City announced the designation on May 2,2018, before 
there were any publ.c hearings for people whose interests are directly affected by the future 
temporary bridging home. Residents in Koreatown were deprived of both their right to be 
informed of the City’s policy regarding a temporary bridging home and their right express their 
opinions on the Ory’s policy.

Second, the designation was made on the insufficient and illogical grounds. The City’s 
purported basis that about 400 homeless people live on the streets in Koreatown, while there are 
about 1,500 homeless people in District 10, is not a logical or persuasive reason for designating 
the center of Koreatown as a temporary bridging home. The current case law permits the City to 
move 65 homeless people to a oiffcrent location as long as it has a habitual facility. It appears 
that the City’s decision is based on its administrative or political convenience.

Third, the City failed to give due or fair consideration to the impact that the temporary 
bridging home would nave to the area. As stated, 682 S Vermont is at the center of Koreatown. 
There are many commercial and residential buildings, including many kinds of restaurants and 
reti-il stores, as well as seven schools for children around the location - RFK school, Hoover St. 
Elementary, Rise Kohyang Middle School, Young Oak Kim Academy, Larchmont Charter 
School, New Covenant Academy, and Pilgrim School and Commonwealth Elementary. 
Accordingly, there already is a lot of car traffic in the area, as well as children walking through 
the location. The environmental impacts of building a temporary bridging home at 682 S. 
Vermont, such as the impact to children’s safety and the economic impact on the community,

mailto:kfreeman7120@gmall.com


should have been seriously and fairly evaluated. California Enviionmemal Quality Act (CEQA) 
mandates any government agency to prepare for an Environment Impact Report before starting 
to construct to any building. We have not seen any kind of environmental impact report from the 
City. Moreover, the City has its own properties in District 10, but as far as we are aware, the City 
did not conduct a full environmental evaluation on any other possible location before it 
designated 682 S. Vermont as a temporary bridging home. As a result, the people who live or 
work in Koreatown feel that they have been unfairly treated and discriminated against, which is 
why they have demonstrated against the City for the past three Saturdays. Pending a full 
environmental evaluation on other possible locations in District 10, the designation of 682 S 
Vermont should be vacated.

We request that the City seriously consider these grounds of objection. We understand 
that Senate Bill 2 exempted local governments from holc.ng a prior public hearing and the intent 
to help resolve the homelessness issue in California. However, the people still believe that there 
must be proper and fair procedure and due process of law. Without consensus-building through 
public hearings, and full environmental evaluations of potential alternative locations for 
temporary bridgug homes, the City’s designation of any location will face continuous resistance 
from the community Even if the City goes ahead and builds the temporary bridging home as 
designated, the proper and continuous operation will not be guaranteed due to the lack of 
consensus. Therefore, it is in everyone’s interest to communicate first and resolve this issue 
together.

Sincerely,

K. Freeman Lee, Aftomtry at m

\



(jMdi I Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

HOMELESS AND POVERTY COMMITTEE
1 message

vivian kim <viv;an.kim@socglobal.net> 
Reply-To: vivian.kim@sbcglobai.net 
To "cityclerK@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 5:35 PM

Good afternoor.

Please find attached.

Thann you

fd CCF_000025.pdf
-1 1510K
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City Council and Councilman Wesson,

On Kay 2, 2018, Mayor Garcetti and Councilman Wesson announced in front of media 
that the City will build a emergency homeless shelter at 682 S. Vermont Ave., LA 
CA. Until May 2, 2018, there was no procedure of informing the community members 
of this plan, nor prior consultation with the community whatsoever. This is not 
only a matter of the due process right to be heard, but also the matter of the 
right to be informed. Even now, there was no details cf the plan disclosed to the 
community. As you might have seen on the news, the community members living 
and/or working in tne area including Korean Americans, Latinos, and African 
Americans, etc., express their concerns through multiple rallies. While we 
understand SB2 provides that for this kind of shelters, the cities may choose to 
not have a public hearing. We do agree that; (1) there are over 35,000 homeless 
people in the City of LA; (2) this has been a oig issue for the city and our 
community; (3) we need to do something and want to resolve this issue. We are in 
fact glad that the City pays attention to this issue, and will spend 20 million 
dollars for emergency homeless shelter and 1.2 billion dollars for supportive 
shelter. However, the discussion should not stop there. We have to discuss why we 
could not resolve this issue any earlier than today. We have to discuss why 
homeless people did not use the existing shelters. We have tc discuss what the 
snelters should provide to truly help homeless. We have to discuss what impacts 
the potential homeless shelters could bring to the neighboring community such as 
children walking by the shelters tc go to schools Further, the community members 
should be clearly informed, about what is going on. The community members should 
be given proper procedure to be heard. In this case, this plan to ouild a shelter 
at 682 S. Vermont Ave. shows that tne City and CM Wesson simply failed to 
consider any of the above-said discussion factors and take any of the above-said 
procedure. Other City Districts have been informing, and discussing with, the 
community members, of their plans and available candidate sites, and their 
usefulness for the homeless and their impacts on the neighboring area. CD 10 of 
CM Wesson is the only city district that did not have any public nearing on this 
site at all. The community members near 682 S. Vermont Ave. from multiple etr.nic 
groups are requesting that we (1) consider all available sites in CD 10, (2) do 
the public hearings through whicn the community members will be informed of, and 
heard about, the plans, and (3) choose the best site that will really help the 
homeless people while minimizing the negative impacts on the community. If 
necessary, we are ready to help the City even more actively than simply watching 
what they do. We are disappointed and concerned that Mayor Garcetti and 
Councilman Wesson simply mischaracterize our attempts to talk either NIMBY, fear 
or anger. They are either simply off the point or pretend to fail to understand 
what the community is saying. This issue of homeless people is one of tne biggest 
community issues, wnich requires the efforts and cooperation from the entire 
community. I am sure all of tne residents in tne City would agree that we need to 
resolve the issue. This does not have to be adversary at all. This in fact should 
not be adversary. Rather, this attempt to resolve the homeless issue requires the 
entire community’s participation, discussion and cooperation tc be successful. 
Again, we want to discuss together and resolve the issue together.

MyoMmj £>thh

L.A. Korean American Chamber of Commerce 
3435 Wilshire Blvd # 2450, Los Angeles, CA 90010



Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byO.lXVJjlc

letter.PDF
1 message

‘jean youn' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> 
Reply-To: afnjean@yahoo.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 5:05 PM

Sent from my iPhone

letter.PDF
837K
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City Council and Councilman Wesson,

On May 2. 2018, Mayor Garcetti and Councilman Wesson announced in front of media that the City will 
build an emergency homeless shelter at 682 S. Vermont Ave., Los Angeles, CA. Until May 2,2018, there 
was neither any procedure of informing the community members about tlus plan, nor any prior consultation 
with the community. This is a matter of the due process right to be heard as well as the matter of the right to 
be informed. liven now, there has not been any detail of the plan disclosed to the community.

As you might have seen on the news, the community members living and/or working in the area including 
Korean Americans, Latinos and African Americans expressed their concerns through a number of rallies.We 
do agree that; (1) there are over 35,000 homeless people in the City of Los Angeles; (2) this has been a big 
issue for the city and our community; (3) wc need to do something and want to resolve this issue. We are in 
fact glad that the City pays attention to tins issue, and will spend 20 million dollars for emergency homeless 
shelters and 1.2 billion dollars for supportive shelters.

Woare aware of SB2. that provides cities may choose not to have a public hearing for this kind of 
shelters. However, skipping public hearing is not a sound solution as homeless shelters bring other critical 
consequences We have to discuss why we could not resolve (his issue any earlier than today. We have to 
discuss why homeless people did not use the existing shelters. Wc have to discuss what the shelters should 
provide to tfuly help the homeless. We have to discuss what potential impacts the homeless shelters could 
bring to the neighboring community such as children walking by the shelter to go to school and elderly 
people walking by the shelter to go to market or retail shops. Further, the community members should be 
clearly informed about what is going on. The community members should be given proper procedure to be 
heard.hi this case, this plan to build a shelter at 682 S, Vermont Ave. shows that the City and Councilman 
Wesson simply failed to consider any of the above-said discussion factors and take any of the aforesaid 
procedure.

Other City Districts have been informing and discussing with the community members of their plans and 
available candidate sitesas well as their usefulness for the homeless and their impacts on the neighboring 
area CD 10 of CM Wesson is the only city district that did not have any public hearing on this site at all.

The community members near 682 S. Vermont Ave. from multiple ethnic groups are requesting that we (I) 
consider all available sites in CD 10, (2) do the public neaiings though which the community members will 
be informed of. and heard about the plans, and (3) choose the best site that will really help the homeless 
people while minimizing the negative impacts to the community. If necessary, we are ready to help the City 
even more actively than simply watching what they do.

We arc disappointed and concerned Ilia! Mayor Garcetti and Councilman Wesson simply misduiracterize our 
attempts as NIMBYselfish reaction or as feared/angry response. They both are either pretending to fail to 
understand that the community is truly saying or unwilling to understand the community’s concerns 
stemming from the subject shelter. This issue of homeless people is one of the biggest community issues, 
which requires the efforts and cooperation from the entire community. All of the residents in the City would 
agree that we need to resolve this important isaue.Thia does not have to be adversary at all. Indeed, this 
should not be adversary. Rather, the attempt/effort to successfully resolve the homeless issue requires the 
entire community’s participation, discussion and cooperation. Again, we want to discuss together and 
resolve the issue together.
YovW ■ 5T* Y«>H\)

- " Member of L. A. GCBU
3435 Wilshne Blvd. #1990, Los Angeles, CA 90010



Gwail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byC.OOgk.

We disagree shelter without public hearing. (File number : 18-0392 CD10 )
1 message

kim joo <jesusnme48@gmail.com>
Reply-To: jesusnme48@gmail.com
To: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 9:26 PM

Dear LA city council and councilman wesson

Regards : (File number: 18-0392 CD10 )
We disagree shelter without public hearing.
Please hear and respect our voice and Review the plan again.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:jesusnme48@gmail.com
mailto:jesusnme48@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@lacity.org


Gwail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byt ,UO^Ie

18-0392 CD10
1 message

YUNHEE JEONG <jeongyunhee@hotmail.com>
Reply-To. jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
To: ''cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon. May 21.2018 at 9.31 PM

Hi. My name is Yunhee Jeong.
I am sending this e-mail to tell you my opinion regarding homeless shelter in Korea town.
It is not fair that we did not have hearing about this issue before it was announced, we have a right 
to have public hearing and demand for it 
Please hear and respect out voice.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
mailto:jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


(jiMoii! Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
by(. k'lO^k'

We disagree shelter without public hearing. (File number : 18-0392 CD10 )
1 message

Mon, May 21,2018 at 9:33 PMKiM JOORI <dalkomm1030@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: dalKomm1030@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Dear LA city council and councilman wesson,

Regards . (File numoer. 18-0392 CD10 )
We disagree shelter without public hearing.
Please hear and respect our voice and Review the plan again.

Joori Kim ( Julie )

God Bless You

X|3|<^ X|AlO,
ao| M\0\e.\x\ 5io[rt| 3£| zj ° 
(H11:33)

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:dalkomm1030@gmail.com
mailto:dalKomm1030@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gm il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byClX’igtl*

file no : 18-0392 CD10
1 message

YUNHEE JEONG <jeongyunhee@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 9.35 PM

Hi. My name is Yunhee Jeong.

I am sending this e-mail to tell you my opinion regarding homeless shelter in Korea town.

It is not fair that we did not have hearing about this issue before it was announced, we have a right to have 
public hearing and demand for it.

Please hear and respect our voice

name: Yunhee Jeong

address: 982 S New Hampshire. Ave #203 Los Angeles, CA 90006

file no.: 18-0392 CD10

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
mailto:jeongyunhee@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


GmcN Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

Public Hearing
1 message

0|0| a| <meereelee010861 @icloud.com> 
Reply-To: meereelee010861@icloud.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 9:45 PM

TO: LA City Council and Councilman Wesson

File #(18-0392 CD 10)

My name: Mee R Lee

Address: 18405 S Vermont Ave #108 
Gardena,CA 90248

We demand public hearing.
Please hear and respect our voice.

Lf-£| iPhoneq|Ai

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:meereelee010861_@icloud.com
mailto:meereelee010861@icloud.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gm il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byCOO^IC

File Number 18-0392 CD10
1 message

Soyeun Kim <soyeun.kim@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: soyeun.kim@gmall.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:03 PM

Dear LA City Council and Councilman Wesson,

I object to the decision made witnout proper due process including having a public hearing on the matter.

Thank you.

Regards,

Soyeun Kim 
11667 Ladera Drive 
Dublin, CA 94568

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:soyeun.kim@gmail.com
mailto:soyeun.kim@gmall.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byt ‘.Oinjtlf

18-0392CD10
1 message

marsongl26 <marsong 125@gmail ,com> 
Reply-To: marsong126@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:06 PM

We demand public hearing 
Please hear our voice. 
Thank you!

Youngin Park 
15271 Rousseau Ln. 
La Mirada, CA 90638

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:marsong126@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


GMail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byCoOglc

18-0392CD10
1 message

'artistic1509' via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> 
Reply-To: artistic1509@yahoo.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21,2018 at 10:08 PM

I demand public hearing please hear and respect our voice.

Seung Park 
15271 Rousseau In. 
La Mirada CA 90638

Sent from my T-Mobile 4G LTE Device

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:artistic1509@yahoo.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byCOOgle

LA Shelter
1 message

Jamie Lee <inade99@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: inade99@hotmail.com
To: ''cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:15 PM

Jamie Soojin Lee
304 Anacapa Irvine Ca, 92602
#18-0392 CD10

Dear LA city council and councilman Wesson,

I think choosing shelter place in LA Wilshire was not a fair procedure. I demand fair public hearing so everyone could understand 
how procedure was fair and democratic.

Regards,

Jamie Lee

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:inade99@hotmail.com
mailto:inade99@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gwciil Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byi >v>0‘£k

Petition for public hearing for homeless shelter in Korea town
1 message

Jamie Pak ^pak jamie@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: pak.jamie@gmail.com 
To. cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10 34 PM

To : LA city council and councilman wesson 
File number #18-0392 CD10

Korea town has been built by hard work and sacrifice of Korean Americans. The korea town businesses have been 
making a great contribution to the economic development in the community. Now, we are unfairly treated by being 
excluded from the decision of making a homeless shelter in the heart of Korea town. We strongly demand a public 
hearing for the homeless shelter in Korea Town. We have a right to participate in a decision making for our community. 
Please, have our voice heard and respected !

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:jamie@gmail.com
mailto:pak.jamie@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gtddil Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
i K >'$k‘

File Number:18-0392 CD10
1 message

•q !tt <nupyya@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: nupyya@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.crg" <c<tyclerk@lac;ty.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:45 PM

To: LA city council and councilman wesson 
I demand for fair public hearing procedure for LA Shelter, 
please hear and respect our voice.
File Numberl8-0392 CD10

From; Heung Kim
21323 Norwalk Blvd ,Hawaiian Gardens, ca 90f16

Thank you so much!

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:nupyya@hotmail.com
mailto:nupyya@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.crg


il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

File Number 18-0392-CD10
1 message

'Kay Rhie‘ via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@iacity.org>
Reply-To: kyurim@yahoo.com
To: "cityclerk@iacity.org" <cityclerk@!acity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:50 PM

Dear LA City Council and Councilman Wessen.

Per File Number 18 0392-CD10, I would like to add my voice to demand a fair public hearing procedure for the decision 
to relocate the LA homeless shelter.

Such decision needs a proper hearing to take into account the public opinion. I ask that you and your office take time to 
understand the imp'ication of the homeless shelter being established on the school, businesses, and the residents 
adjacent to the shelter I demand that you take time to also study the long-term effect on the economic outlook of this 
general ar ea if there were to be a shelter
Please reconsider the relocation decision until you hold a fair public hearing to gather full data from economists, city 
planners, and the residents of the affected area.

Sincerely,

Kay Rhie
320/ Colorado Ave. 
Santa Monica, CA 90404

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@iacity.org
mailto:kyurim@yahoo.com
mailto:cityclerk@iacity.org


Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byt KlOglt.'

Regarding temporary homeless shelter in Ktown(file #18-0392 CD10)
1 message

‘Tammy Yoo‘ via Clerk - CityClerk <cityclerk@lacity.org> 
Reply-To: yeppyoo75@yahoo.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 10:53 PM

Dear LA City Council and councilman Wesson,

File #18-0392 CD10:

As one of the residents of Korea town, I understand the needs of homeless shelter. But I have a big concern about the 
location. My kids always ride a bus to the school near that location and have to walk by 7th+Vermont to ride a bus home. 
And there are other schools near that location. It is not good location because kids always walk and pass by that location.

LA city has to find a better location near hospitals or so, not near the schools.

Also, we should have a public hearing to proceed this project.

Sincerely,
Tammy Yoo
1138 S Serrano Ave.
Los Angeles, CA 90006

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:yeppyoo75@yahoo.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gm,H Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byCOO^It

(no subject)
1 message

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:00 PM£E <;coffeetree56@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: cofteetree56@hotmail.com
To. "cityclerK@lacity.org" <cityclerk@!acity.org>

we demand public hearing
please hear and respect our voice

OutlookOjjA-j

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:coffeetree56@hotmail.com
mailto:cofteetree56@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerK@lacity.org


Gwail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
by t iiXTglc

shellter
1 message

yi Sung <murig_ge@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: mung_ge@hotmail.com
To- "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:08 PM

we demand public hearing,
please hear and respect our voice.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:murig_ge@hotmail.com
mailto:mung_ge@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Gm i! Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

file#(18-0392 CD10) LA city council and councilman wesson
1 message

lisa chou <lisa1884@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: Iisa1884@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:10 PM

DEAR MR. WESSON,

I WANT PUBLIC HEARING!
WITHOUT HEARING, MY NEIGHBORS AND I CANNOT ACCEPT YOUR PLAN. 
PLEASE RESPECT OUR VOICES!!!

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:lisa1884@gmail.com
mailto:Iisa1884@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
by t

File #.(18-0392 CD10)
1 message

Julie Lee <go2julie@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: go2julie@gmail.com 
To: cityclerk@iacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:25 PM

LA city council and councilman wesson

we demand public hearing, please hear and respect our voice.

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:go2julie@gmail.com
mailto:go2julie@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@iacity.org


Ghiail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byC.OOglc

File #18-0392CD10
1 message

amy kim <amy74kim@ymail,com>
Reply-To: amy74kim@gmail.com 
To "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerK@lacity org>

Mon, May 21,2018 at 11:30 PM

Dear. LA CiTY COUNCIL AND COUNCILMAN WESSON

FILE# 18-0392CD10

We demand public hearing. Please hear and respect our voice.
We oppose the Homeless shelter in KORFA TOWN without public hearing

Sincerely, Amy Kim

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:amy74kim@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


CjMciil Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>

File#18-0392 CD10
1 message

Grace Lee <joygloe30@gmail.com> 
Repiy-To. joyglee30@gmail.com 
To: cityclcrk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:32 PM

Dear LA city council ana councilman Wesson,

i am writing to express my objection to the homeless shelter that is being proposed near Vermont and W'lshire in 

Koreatown.
We demand public hearing.
Please hear and respect our voice.

Thank you for your time.

Grace Lee
431 S. Burnside Ave#8L 
Los Angeles, CA 90036

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:joygloe30@gmail.com
mailto:joyglee30@gmail.com
mailto:cityclcrk@lacity.org


Gwail Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@!acity.org>
by<.',OOglc

Re; File #18-0392 CD10- Ktown Homeless Shelter
1 message

young ok Kim <youngok.kim913@gmail.com>
Reply-To: youngok.kim913@gmail.com
To: cityclerk@lacity.org, patrice.lattimore@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:35 PM

Dear LA city council and councilman Wesson

My name is Young Kim living at 282 N Glendora Ave Covina Ca 91724.

I’m writing to you today regarding building a homeless shelter in Ktown. I would like to ask for due 
diligence process in making the decision by providing notice to residents and businesses nearby and 
public hearing to discuss if the decision has been reached properly. It is alarming to the residents, 
schools and businesses that are flourishing in the neighborhood as the shelter will bring safety issues as 
seen in LA downtown shelter area. It is important to provide needs to the homeless but it should be done 
in a way to bring harmony to All people, not in favor to just to one side. The Ktown has many innocent 
children and women that needs to be protected rather than being exposed to sexual harrassment and 
drugs which will be prevalent with the current proposal. Please reconsider the decision for the people, 
especially the children who are the future of this nation.

sincerely,

Young Kim

mailto:youngok.kim913@gmail.com
mailto:youngok.kim913@gmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:patrice.lattimore@lacity.org


Gm il Anna Martinez <anna.martinez@lacity.org>
byC ATOMIC

regarding 18-0392 CD10
1 message

Heeyon <heeyon@hotmail.com>
Reply-To: heeyon@hotmail.com
To: "cityclerk@lacity.org" <cityclerk@lacity.org>

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:47 PM

To LA city council and councilman Wesson

Would you please give us a public hearing regarding the homeless shelter on 682 S Vermont ave? 
I am sure the city council already know that many community people object the decision made 
without our inputs.
This is not right that the government is not consulting with community beforehand.
Please hear and respect our voices.
Thank you,

Hee yon Koh
3223 w 6th st unit 211, los angeles CA 90020

mailto:anna.martinez@lacity.org
mailto:heeyon@hotmail.com
mailto:heeyon@hotmail.com
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org
mailto:cityclerk@lacity.org


5/22/2018 City of Los Angeles Mail - LA City Council and councilman Wesson
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W Collaborate Gloria Pinon <gloria.plnon@lacity.org>

LA City Council and councilman Wesson
1 message

SoYoung Kim <esswa'82@gmail.com> 
Reply-To: esswai82@gmail.oom 
To: cityclerk@lacity.org

Mon, May 21, 2018 at 11:59 PM

Hello, my name is So Young Kim and I live in Tallahassee Florida

I would like to comment regarding the file number 18-0392 CD10

I heard about building a homeless shelter in LA Korea town. I believe there should be a proper public hearing procedure 
before building the LA shelter. Please hold the public hearing and reconsider the plan.

Thank you.

Regards,
So Young Kim

hltps.//mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=0c/bd68547&jsver^GAFHaMvshdw.en &cbi=gmail_fe_180506.06_p7&view=pt&search=inbox&th=16386a5ec64e8b8f&!
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